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Our Ref: MGLA161220-2119 

 
11 January 2021 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information for Mobile phone contract details, which the Greater 
London Authority (GLA) received on 16 December 2020. Your request has been considered 
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request. 
 

1. Main contact details of the person responsible for this at your council.  
 
David Munn, Head of Information Technology 
 

2. Who is your mobile phone network supplier 
 
O2 Telefonica. See P24 on the following link http://content.tfl.gov.uk/contracts-
awarded-gla.pdf 
 

3. Is your agreement directly with the network or a 3rd party supplier, if 3rd party please 
supply details.  
 
Direct with network 
 

4. Number of Mobile Phone Numbers (MPN’s) in the agreement. 
 
Varies currently 1657 
 

5. How much data usage do you have.  
 
The GLA currently has a shared pool of 8.28 TB of Data across our estate 
 

6. How much spend per month.  
 
Varies dependant on user numbers and handset requirements 
 

7. Agreement renewal date  
 
May 2021 with option to extend to 2023 

 



 
 

 

 
If you are a company that intends to use the names of any officers provided in this response for 
direct marketing, you need to be registered with the Information Commissioner to process 
personal data for this purpose. You must also check that the individual (whom you wish to 
contact for direct marketing purposes) is not registered with one of the Preference Services to 
prevent Direct Marketing. If they are you must adhere to this preference.  
  
You must also ensure you comply with the Privacy Electronic and Communications Regulations 
(PECR). For more information follow this link www.ico.org.uk.   
 
For the avoidance of doubt the provision of officer names / contact details under FOI does not 
give consent to receive direct marketing via any media and expressly does not constitute a ‘soft 
opt-in’ under PECR.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA161220-2119. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




